The Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County, California

In the matter of recognizing The Restoration Trust and Boy Scout Troop 239 for their contributions toward developing and participating in the Giving the Natives a Chance planting event

Resolution No. 2017/36

WHEREAS, in 2013, the Flood Control and Water Conservation District partnered with The Restoration Trust to implement a project to restore native plants to local flood control channels.

WHEREAS, The Restoration Trust initiated the site study, provides project oversight, and post-project monitoring.

WHEREAS, The Restoration Trust and Boy Scout Troop 239 have assisted in planting 33,000 native grass plugs over the past four Giving the Natives a Chance events.

WHEREAS, The Restoration Trust and Boy Scout Troop 239 have assisted removing over 1,500 pounds of trash and debris from the Clayton Valley Drain channel.

WHEREAS, Boy Scout Troop 239 has dedicated over 120 hours to the Giving the Natives a Chance event.

WHEREAS, the highly successful event has engaged hundreds of community members in litter removal, and education provided by The Restoration Trust about native plants and their benefits to our watersheds.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County does hereby recognize The Restoration Trust and Boy Scout Troop 239 for their contributions to the annual Giving the Natives a Chance planting event.

PASSED by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors members present this 7th day of February, 2017.

FEDERAL D. GLOVER

Chair,

District V Supervisor

JOHN GIOIA

District I Supervisor

DIANE BURGIS

District III Supervisor

CANDACE ANDERSEN

District II Supervisor

KAREN MITCHOFF

District IV Supervisor

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown:

ATTESTED: February 7, 2017

DAVID TWA, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors and County Administrator

By Stylanie Mello, Deputy